

RPEA AREA VII CHAPTER 060

NEWSLETTER

September 2017

Page 1

SEP 2 1 2017

NEWSLETTER SEPTEMBER 2017

RPEA MSSION STATEMENT:

We are active and retired California public employees working together to maintain and improve the quality of the lives of our members by protecting and improving our earned retirement, medical, and other benefits.

IMPORTANT MESSAGE:

By now you have received a letter from Wilbur indicating that after many years as President of this group, he will no longer continue.

Wilbur is due a great deal of appreciation for all of the time and energy he has put in to keep this Chapter alive and to his dedication to the RPEA Organization. Sandy, his wife, has also dedicated many years of service and is also due our thanks and appreciation.

MEETING:

<u>Please put SEPTEMBER 28, on your calendar and ATTEND</u>. That is the next "in person" meeting for our Chapter. It will be held at the Village Green Mobile Home Park Clubhouse, which is located at 1155 Pease Rd., Yuba City. The meeting will begin at 11:30 a.m. We will order pizza and sodas and water.

YOUR ATTENDANCE AT THIS MEETING IS EXTREMELY IMPORTANT BECAUSE WE WILL BE DECIDING ON THE FUTURE OF THIS RPEA CHAPTER. With Wilbur's resignation, we need someone to step up and take on the role of President. If we do not have a President, we will need to consider disbanding this Chapter.

Our other current Chapter Officers have indicated that they will continue to serve in their present positions. There is a lot of help available to the person who will accept the position as President.

If our Chapter disbands, our members will be assigned to a Chapter nearby.

RPEA NEWSLETTER:

Be sure to read the most current newsletter from Headquarters. This publication always has important news for members.

CALPERS OPEN ENROLLMENT:

Open enrollment begins September 11, and ends October 6, 2017. You should have received information in the mail or on-line regarding this important opportunity. There is also information in the most recent PERSPECTIVE which is published by CalPERS and which was sent in early September.

YOUR HELP NEEDED:

This is YOUR Organization but it doesn't operate without YOU. Your Chapter Board is looking for new Officers/Committee Chairs. While these are extremely important positions, they don't take a lot of time. We'd love to have you join us. We were holding these meetings in the months that we were not scheduling lunch meetings, They were in the months of August, October, December, February, April, Summer break June and July. The Meetings were held over a late breakfast. Any member is welcome at any Board Meeting.

RPEA Chapter 000 P.O. Box 303 Yuba City, CA 95992

CURRENT OFFICERS:

Wilbur Wright, President 530 742 7543

Pat Bremmer, Secretary 530 671 6792

Susanna Ford, Treasurer 530 751 1223

Sandra Wright, Member 530 742 7543

Pat Bremmer, VP 530 671 6792

MaryAnn Deabel, Editor 530 218 4510

Chivo Nakagawa, Past Pres. 530 671 1126